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Southern University at N.O. Police Department  

Crime Alert 

 
 

Incident Information: 
 

Type: Missing Person Date: August 7, 2018 Time of Day: 9:00 am 
 

Location: SUNO Housing 
 

Description of Suspect: N/A 
 

Description of Incident: 
Southern University at New Orleans Police is investigating a report of a missing person. On Monday, August 6, 2018 at 
approximately 4:22pm, a resident reported that his mother, Ms. Dale E. Brown, was missing. The resident stated that on 
Friday July 27 at approximately 9:00AM, his mother was visiting him and she went outside to smoke a cigarette after a 
disagreement with his sister. The resident stated that was the last time he saw or heard from his mother.  
 
Ms. Brown has been seen twice in the uptown area of New Orleans since her disappearance. 
 
Ms. Brown is described as a black female, 5 feet 4 inches tall, slender build, and weighs about 140lbs. Ms. Brown also 
has gray and black colored shoulder length hair, but usually wear wigs. She was last seen wearing a purple, pink and 
white colored flower shirt, with khaki pants, black slippers and a stocking cap covering her hair. Ms. Brown have several 
medical conditions and maybe in early stages of dementria. 
 
The Police are currently gathering evidence and information in an effort to locate Ms. Brown. If anyone has information 
regarding this incident, please contact Investigator Claudell Logan at 504-286-5290. 
 
This information is being released in accordance with the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and 
Campus Crime Statistics Act. The Clery Act requires all colleges and universities that participate in federal financial aid 
programs to keep and disclose information about crime on and near their respective campuses, including timely 
warnings of crimes that may represent a serious or ongoing threat to the safety of students or employees. 
 
All residents should make certain their doors and windows are secured. Remember that safety is everyone’s 
responsibility and all suspicious activity should be reported to Campus Police at 504-286-5290 or  
504-884-1769. 

  
SUNO Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident (s) that occurred in our community in order to provide information that may 

help in avoiding a similar crime or provide information to solve this crime. Contact your SUNO Police Department if you have any information 

regarding this incident or any other incident. Call 911 (emergency) or 286-5290 (non-emergency).  


